National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
September 14, 2019
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Karen Warner (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (At-Large Board Member), Aloha Rodgers, Richard Payne, Rachelle Broomfield, Wanda Sloan, Shana Mueller, Terri More and Janine Pickens.
Richard Payne gave the prayer. Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.
Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the secretary report. Karen Warner motioned to accept the report and Wanda Sloan seconded.  The report was accepted.
Treasurer Report
Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Richard motioned to accept the report and Karen seconded.  The report was accepted.
Tim said that he put $1,000 of the donation in the checking account and the rest in the savings account in order to earn more interest.  Janine Pickens suggested that we put some of the donation into the CD.  Tim said that we would probably have to create a new CD to do this.  Richard Payne explained that Martha’s request was that this money be used to benefit the members of this chapter.  Dr. Peters said that Martha attended Miami University at Wesleyan.  She knows a blind student who is also attending this university.  She suggested that we donate $500 to him.  Richard motioned to give $500 towards a scholarship to Kinshoc.  This was seconded.  The motion passed.

Richard motioned to reimburse Karen Warner’s and Dr. Peters’ expenses for the June informational seminar for a total of $85.  It was seconded.  The motion passed.
Text of Report
MV NFB report, June 1 thru August 31, 2019
Brought forward: 
Checking $934.45
Savings $1,830.12 
C D $1,033.68
Net Worth $3,798.25
 INCOME:
Savings Dividend $4.67
C D Dividend $6.08
Tornado relief funds from state affiliate $250.00
Donation to the Miami Valley chapter from the estate of Martha Cowden  $15,000.00
Total Income $15,260.75
EXPENDITURES:
PAC $15.00
Chapter picnic $84.95
Convention Assistance $190.00
Tornado assistance to members $300 
Total Expenses $589.95
Surplus $14,670.80
NEW BALANCES:
Checking $1594.50
Savings $15,834.79 
C D $1,039.76
Net Worth $18,469.05
 
Old Business
National Convention

Janine said that it was her first convention and that it was outstanding.  She learned about AIRA.  She was amazed at how many blind people she saw walking together helping each other get around.

Shana Mueller said that it was also her first convention.  She learned a lot about the Federation that she didn’t know by attending the different sessions.  

Dr. Peters talked about the workshops on diversity.  She also mentioned that President Riccobono asked her to do the invocation again this year.

New Business
State Convention
Dr. Peters will be coordinating the ambassadors this year.  These are the people who volunteer to be a talking sign.  It will be on Nov. 1-3.  Go to www.nfbohio.org/home/convention to register.  Deadline for preregistration is October 24, after which registrations will be accepted at the door for an additional $5 for the registration and banquet tickets each.  Karen Warner made a motion to pay for anyone who registers who can prove that they’ve been to all meetings.  Richard amended the motion to give each person $200.  Richard said that he wants to help as many people get there as possible, especially since we have the extra money.  Richard seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Robert Spangler motioned to give Karen $60 to make the convention basket.  

Miscellaneous Announcements

Next month is Meet the Blind Month.  Janine said that John Carroll, the founder and owner of Evergreen Counseling Associates will attend next month to talk to us about substance abuse and mental health-related issues.  Dr. Peters asked for Janine to work with Mr. Carroll to try to gear his presentation towards blind people.  
Dr. Peters said that she is doing a presentation on October 12 and will have to ask Karen to run the meeting.  

There was a brief discussion about the holiday dinner in December.  There will be turkey, ham, cheese trays, veggie trays, and more.  Information forthcoming.
Adjourned: approx. 1:30pm
Next Meeting: October 12, 2019
Important Dates:
Christmas Celebration – December 14, 2019
· Details will be finalized as dates draw nearer
